Exeter City Supporters Society – Trust Board Meeting
DRAFT Trust Board Meeting Minutes ………………….Part A
Meeting held at St James’ Park                                           Tuesday 3rd April 2018   

Trustees present: 
Nick Hawker (Chair), Elaine Davis, Paul Farley, Doug Gillard, Clive Harrison, Peter Holding, Pete Martin, Matt Phillips (via Audio link), Paul West

Apologies:  Neil Le Milliere, Martin Weiler

Associate Trustee: Mark Cordell

Officers present:, Steve Chudley, Alice Cooke, Graham Deasy

Apologies: Jenny Hogg  

	Item No
	Item

	03/04/A1


	Minutes from last Meeting - Monday 15th January 2018  
It was proposed the Minutes of the last TB held on 12th February 2018 were approved and be signed as a correct & accurate record of the meeting.

Proposed: Doug Gillard

Seconded: Pete Martin

Agreed unanimously



	03/04/A2


	Matters arising from the Minutes
Business Plan - PF had spoken with Justin Quick re the Business plan and the KPI’s associated with it.
PW & PF to report to June meeting on this matter.
No further matters arising were tabled, as any issues would be considered under the relevant agenda item.

	03/04/A3
	Chairman’s report

The Chairman had no further matters to add to his report given in Part B, part of which addressed the matter of the skill-mix on the Trustee Board.

	03/04/A4


	Secretary’s report
A report from the Secretary had been circulated which referred to:
a) Working Group Leads Meeting on Mon 12th March

b) Election Management Group meeting on Wednesday 7th March

c) the provision of a Trust Office at SJP

The report was received without questions


	03/04/A5


	Reports from Working Groups & related business

a. Shareholding Group Meeting 




It was reported that PH (as Chairman of FGG) is not being involved in matters relating to the Shareholding group, despite assurances that he would be. 

The TB agreed that PH should be included in discussions and communications. 

This matter will be addressed at the next OWG meeting.

b. Finance & Governance  

OTR 

The FGG had assessed a proposal that The Club buy the OTR building, either for itself or to sell on to the Trust.

The FGG unanimously agreed that at this time: 

· there would be no benefit to the Trust to purchase the OTR or shares therein 

· funding an acquisition, would create significant difficulties for the Trust

· that a purchase of OTR does not fit in with the Trust’s current strategic priorities 

The recommendation of the FGG to the Trust Board is therefore:

· not to purchase any OTR shares from current OTR shareholders

· not to purchase the building from the Club should the Club purchase the building.

The TB voted to accept the FGG’s recommendation and proposed course of action.

7 for acceptance ; 2 abstentions ; 0 votes against
The FGG, recognised the potential benefit for the Club to purchase the OTR (subject to finances) and would encourage them to do so.

c.        Ownership



             The notes of the OWG meeting on 22nd February had been circulated (attached)
             The TB received the notes without further questions.
             Updates

CH confirmed the Family Fun Day is to be held on Saturday 23rd June and would involve Grecian Groups and the Trust.
MC  - stated that the activities relating to Trust membership promotion were progressing well.
d.          Community      
              A report from the Community Group had been circulated  (attached)
              The report was received without questions
e.          Communication and Engagement  
              A report from the Communication and Engagement Group meeting of Thursday 22nd  

              March 2018 had been circulated  (attached)   
              The report was received without questions.

              The Group were investigating the possibilities of celebrating the 1000th goal scored by

               ECFC under Trust ownership


 

	03/04/A6
	Supporters Direct 

· The TB had undertaken an e-vote in respect of a proposal from SD that ECFCST support by Blackpool Supporters' Trust demanding government regulation of Club ownership. 
         The TB had voted in favour of this proposal by 6 votes to 1 against 
· The TB had undertaken an e-vote in respect of a proposal from SD that there should be a new single National Supporter Organisation.

The TB had voted against this proposal by 5 votes to 2.

The Secretary had communicated the TB’s position on both proposals back to the SD.

· The TB recorded their congratulations to Neil Le Milliere, on his re-election to the SD National Council.

·  Board Member Development Training Day – The Chairman was waiting on a cost from SD
         for a bespoke Board Member Training Day at SJP.

	03/04/A7
	Clive Matthews 

The TB gave unanimous, formal approval for Clive Matthews to represent the Trust in matters of ticketing and the priority system when in negotiation and planning discussions with the Club representatives responsible for Ticketing policy.


	03/04/A8
	Part B summary
The Trust Board received a presentation from Keith Mason, in which he outlined the financial position and forecasts for the Club.

Highlighted were:

· Gates income up against projections

· Commercial currently behind forecast but expected to pick up as the year continues.

· Each income steam is being consistently monitored 

It was expected The Club would return figures in line with budgets by the end of the financial year.
+++++++++++++++++++++

As part of the TB review of the strategic direction they wish to see the Club to take, Julian Tagg had been invited to present his views of what he would consider “success” for ECFC. Understanding the Club’s vision, would enable the TB to ensure collaborative working with the CB to achieve agreed goals. 

++++++++++++++++++++++

Supporters Direct Audit

NH / JT met with Andrew Parker of University of Exeter on 13th February. 

NLeM & MP agreed to be interviewed by AP. 

PF also offered his name forward for interview if required.

NH to update progress.

GDPR – SD webinar

The SD webinar of 13th February can now be downloaded.



	03/04/A9
	Any other business

Awards Dinner
The TB gave unanimous approval to the proposal that two spare seats on the Trust’s table at the Awards Dinner, be given to two volunteers who work closely with the junior Grecians; this being done as recognition of the successful work being undertaken in this part of the Trust membership.

Equality & Diversification Training Day

An Equality & Diversification Training Day was taking place at SJP on 18th April. 

All Trustees were encouraged to attend the Day and to liaise with PF if they wished to attend.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.45 p.m.


	
	Date of Next Meeting

The next Trust Board Meeting is scheduled for Monday 14th May  2018 at  7.30 pm


